
Town Board Meeting: 

March 3rd at 7pm– workshop 

   March 10th at 7:00pm– special                            

@ Hendy Elementary 

March 17th at 7:00pm 

Planning Board Meeting 

March 10th at 7:00pm                                            

@ Hendy Elementary 

Zoning Board Meeting 

March 25th at 7:00pm 

*Meetings are subject to change please check 

the Town’s website for agenda details* 

               Odd Even Parking  

From November 1st to April 1st, no vehicle shall be 

or remain parked on streets within Traffic District 

No. 1 or Chapman Place or Wesley Place within the 

Town of  Elmira between the hours of 2:00am and 

7:00am 

2025 
                   1255 West Water Street 

                   Elmira, NY 14905 

                      (607)734-2031 

          Monday– Friday 8:30-4:30 

            www.townofelmira.com 

Update from the Supervisor…… 

We are leaving the fickle weather behind where it                
belongs and looking forward to what March brings.       
Think green! Though we have had some of our most                              
enthusiastic snow events in March, they don’t last and I 
am manifesting spring anyway! 
 
Sean Coggins is developing his plans for making the Park 
look fantastic as he always does.  Our Code Officer has 
had his schedule full with responding to Residents’                
concerns as well as the demands on his time with               
increased Planning Board meetings and building permits. 
Both true signs of spring. 
 
On March 10th at Hendy School at 7 PM there will be a 
meeting for the Town Board and Planning Board to hear 
more information about battery storage from an                      
independent consultant and specifics of the Hillcrest                
Solar Project from the developer.  The public is invited to 
attend and hear from experts in the field. 
 
Town clerk Tammy Stein and member of the Planning 
Board and Tree committee, Paul DiPietro are leading the 
charge to plan an Arbor Day recognition in celebration of 
our designation as a Tree City.  Stay tuned for more on 
that. 
 
Remember to turn back the clock Saturday and                             
remember to wish your Irish friends well on March 17th!   
 
“A good laugh and a long sleep are the two best cures for 
anything.”  An Irish Proverb 



 

 

        Earth Week Spring Camp 

April 14th, 15th & 16th @ Community Center                                

This camp is aimed towards kids age 6-12, registration forms                                                                                  

are required for each camper along with a $30 registration fee                                                                                                                

for the week. You can pay online through our Eventbrite page                                                                                                                    

or you can pay with cash or check at the Clerk’s Office at                                                                                                                             

1255 W. Water Street on weekdays between 8:30am-4:30pm.  

 

With warm weather brings reports of 

car break ins.  

Be sure  to ALWAYS lock you                   

vehicles when unattended.  

Residents are encouraged to call the 

non-emergency dispatch number at 

(607)735-8600 to report suspicious   

activity.  

                                       News from the Clerk’s Office 

Town of Elmira property taxes were mailed out. If you did not receive your tax bill please 

contact the Clerk’s office or go to the Town’s website to print your bill.  

Taxes due by March 31 with a 2% plus $1.00 penalty 

Taxes not paid by April 1 will be sent to the County Treasure’s office 

All exemptions, Change of address’, or escrow changes must be done through the Town Assessor Office 

 

Did you know?  
 

           

 

 

West Elmira Police                                

Department is looking for     

Substitutes to fill in as crossing 

guards. Anyone interested is 

encouraged to stop in the 

Clerk’s Office and fill out an 

application.  

 



All dogs must be licensed within the municipality in which you reside when the dog reaches 4 

months of age.  Failure to license or renew a license is a violation of the Code of the Town of  

Elmira and NYS agriculture and  Market Law. Any unlicensed dog may be seized and impounded 

until a license is obtained. If your dog remains unlicensed, you will be cited for violating Town 

Code and directed to appear in Town Court. 

Looking to host a Birthday Party, Wedding, Graduation Party    

or need a place to have a meeting?  

 

The Town of Elmira Community Center is a great 

place to rent!  

Email rentals@townofelmira.com for information 

Pirozzolo Park 

 Sign up at:   

elmirabaseball.com  


